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NCOIL PRESIDENT SETS PRESERVATION AND MODERNIZATION OF STATE INSURANCE REGULATION AS 2005 PRIORITIES
Troy, New York, December 30, 2004(Rep. Craig Eiland (TX), newly elected president of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL), today announced his NCOIL priorities for 2005.  He said these were to defend and modernize the state system of insurance oversight.  
“Without question,” Rep. Eiland said, “the single greatest issue that legislatures must address is the federal move to usurp state insurance regulation and to commandeer the authority of state legislatures to set insurance public policy.  What we do now and in the next few years could change the shape of state regulation for many years to come. Whether Congress considers the State Modernization and Regulatory Transparency (SMART) Act or an optional federal charter, state legislators and other state officials must unite to preserve the system of insurance oversight that has safeguarded consumers for decades.” 
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Rep. Eiland said, “The way to stave off federal intervention is for states to further modernize the way they regulate insurance.  Market conduct surveillance reform; streamlined approval for life, disability, and annuities products; competitive rating systems for property-casualty insurance; and uniformity for agent and company licensing will prove to Congress that states need no help tailoring their systems to suit the growing demands of a complex, global insurance market. NCOIL has been a leader on these issues and will continue to educate legislatures in order to affect the necessary reforms.”
Rep. Eiland also noted that NCOIL in 2005 will address other issues of key importance to insurance oversight, including, among other things:

· consideration of proposals regarding broker compensation and disclosure, with emphasis on broker duties and responsibilities, strong enforcement mechanisms, and concentration on brokers rather than agents
· development of model laws regarding claims history databases and long-term care partnership programs 
· discussion of the rising cost of health insurance, with focus on drug reimportation, drug retail price disclosure, and direct-to-consumer advertising

“NCOIL understands that insurance regulation this year faces some significant challenges. We, as state legislators, are prepared to tackle them head-on,” Rep. Eiland said. 

Elected NCOIL president during last month’s 2004 NCOIL Annual Meeting in Duck Key, Florida, Rep. Eiland succeeds Immediate Past President Sen. Steven Geller (FL).
NCOIL is an organization of state legislators interested in insurance legislation and regulation. NCOIL member states represent over 90 percent of insurance premium written in the U.S.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance regulation in their respective state houses across the country.
For more information, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-687-0178.
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